
 

O:\Projects\Current Projects\2020-2029\21-ST210002 Ridgemount Ave Rehabilitation\Letters\Notification & Survey Ridgemount Ave.docx  

 

 

 

 

May 15, 2020   
 

«PID» 
«OWNER_1» 
«OWNER_2» 
«ADDRESS» 
«CSZ» 
 
 
SUBJECT: Ridgemount Avenue Rehabilitation 
 City Project No. ST210002 
 
Dear Property Owner: 
 
The City is currently working in collaboration with the City of Minnetonka to study potential improvements to 
Ridgemount Avenue between Vinewood Lane and County Road 73. This project is currently identified in the City’s 
Capital Improvement Program for construction in 2021. A map with anticipated project limits is included.  
  
The City’s consultant engineer, Bolton and Menk, will soon be in the neighborhood to survey the right-of-way 
(including yards behind the curb), gather existing condition information, and locate underground utilities. As this is 
being completed, you may notice the pavement and your yard marked with different colors of paint and flags. To 
assist in our efforts, please leave these utility locate markers in place until the project survey has been completed. 
 
COVID-19 Note: Please Follow Precautions: Community health and safety is our priority. The City is following the 
recommended guidelines from the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention and the Minnesota Department of 
Health. As a precaution aimed at slowing the spread of the coronavirus (COVID-19), please do not approach 
workers or staff completing field work.  Residents who have question or concerns about the project should call or 
email the City directly at our contact information listed below. 
 
Staying Connected & Signing Up for eNotify Email Updates: An informational meeting for the project will be held 
this summer/fall where City staff will present information about the project process and provide an opportunity for 
community feedback. A separate notification will be sent in the mail in advance of the informational meeting. 
 
For ongoing information on the project and to sign up for email updates visit www.plymouthmn.gov/project-
spotlight and click on the link for street projects. If you have any specific questions or concerns, you can call me at 
(763) 509-5538 or email me at mpayne@plymouthmn.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Mike Payne, PE 
Assistant City Engineer 
 

cc:  Chris LaBounty, City Engineer 
 

Enclosure 
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THIS REPRESENTS A COMPILATION OF INFORMATION AND DATA FROM CITY, COUNTY, STATE AND OTHER SOURCES THAT HAS NOT BEEN FIELD VERIFIED. INFORMATION SHOULD BE FIELD VERIFIED AND COMPARED WITH ORIGINAL SOURCE DOCUMENTS.
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